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Is Forming a Not For Profit the Best Route for your Business?
We have prepared informational documents to help clients decide if forming a Not-For-Profit is the best step for their business plan.  If the business is a start-up Not-For-Profit, and has never operated a NFP, or any business before, the issues are more challenging, than would be the case with an "experienced" NFP business person. I've recited some of those “start-up” factors below, and have provided further explanation and detail in the attached documents.

The issue with hiring a lawyer to form a not-for-profit is that the process is more complicated, time-consuming, and therefore costly, and imposes more liability to the client and the lawyer, than most folks realize. 
It's more costly to form, and to operate, a not-for--profit, than a for-profit operating company.  The accounting and tax work, as well as the IRS reporting requirements, for a not-for-profit are much more complicated and costly than that of a for-profit. Therefore, the legal and accounting fees to form and operate a not-for-profit will be substantially more than those of a for-profit. In addition, the fiduciary duty of the founders of a not-for-profit, and the legal liability to the founder, accountants and attorneys is not less than the duties and liabilities of a for-profit, and may be greater than those duties and liabilities to a for profit.

Therefore, if a business owner is expecting that "Not-For-Profit" means an inexpensive, or a free, alternative to a "For Profit", those expectations are not realistic.  
Not-For Profits are more expensive to form than regular business corporations, because the NFP is required to obtain tax exempt status from the IRS and the Illinois Attorney General.  Applying for tax exempt status is a complicated and time-consuming process, both for the client and the attorney, requiring a time and cash commitment from the founder of the NFP.  Then the reporting requirements are significant.

I've attached several documents with explanatory info helpful to clients pondering taking the NFP step. (See end of this email for a document list.)

My view is that every attorney should do ONE not-for-profit on a pro bono basis, to learn the extent of the required hoop-jumping, and to give back to the community.  I've done two pro bono NFPs, in 1993 and in 2009, and still today represent those two NFPs.

Therefore, I charge my regular flat fee of $2,000 for initially forming the NFP Corporation, plus $500 to add the corporate charitable purpose. After those tasks, I charge my regular hourly rate of $350 after the formation, with hourly time to create NFP bylaws and filing for tax exempt status IRS 1023 with the IRS, and file with the Illinois Attorney General.  
